

Dear friends,

The 2019 is coming to an end. On behalf of all the editors of Siberian Journal of Oncology and myself, I would like to express my deepest appreciation to you, our valuable authors, reviewers and readers for your hard work, contributions, and interest. Together we have made SJO a better journal.

Looking back, we recall the most pleasant moments of the past year. For our Journal, the 2019 was marked by creative achievements and fruitful work. The interest to the journal from authors and readers has increased significantly, and the journal's impact factor has also improved. The journal is highly appreciated by international experts and is hosted on the EBSCO database platform. In 2020, we have to continue working on further promotion of the journal, and I hope that together we can give a new impetus to its development.

I sincerely wish you all to celebrate the New Year in an atmosphere of family happiness and love, with a sense of satisfaction for what you managed to do in the past year, and a pleasant anticipation of what lies ahead in the next.

May the year 2020 bring you new professional achievements and creative successes! I *look forward to our continued collaboration in 2020 and beyond.* 

Sincerely, E.L. Choynzonov, Editor-in-Chief flown !-